
  
 

Date:  February 28, 2023 
To:  Hon. Mayor and Board of Commissioners 
Through: Robin Gomez, City Manager 
From:  Jay Hatch, Recreation Director 
Subject: King of the Beach Fishing Tournament Contract with the Old Salt Fishing 

Foundation 
 

Background 

On March 16, 2018, the City of Madeira Beach Board of Commissioners approved a five (5) year 
agreement with the Old Salt Fishing Foundation for the foundation to host the annual Spring and 
Fall King of the Beach Fishing Tournaments at the City's R.O.C. Park and Recreation facility. The 
final tournament on this contract was Nov 3-5, 2022. There is a desire from the Old Salt Fishing 
Foundation to continue hosting each of their two annual fishing tournaments in the City of Madeira 
Beach. 
 
Discussion 
 
The contract has been amended and updated per discussion at the Commission Workshop on 
December 14, 2022. The proposed contract is attached for review.   
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Currently, the Recreation Department does not budget for revenue related to these fishing 
tournaments. Hard costs such as Emergency Services provided by Fire and Trash 
removal provided by the Sanitation Department are invoiced and paid for by the Old Salt Fishing 
Foundation. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Staff recommendation is for approval of the attached agreement. 
 
Attachment(s): 
 

• Old Salt Fishing Foundation Inc. – Special Event Agreement 


